


A MESSAGE FROM FATHER PAT 
Dear St. Pius X Community, 
 

I came here 14 months ago and for the first few weeks I 
had the choirs sing “All are Welcome.”  I firmly believe 
that ���o�o�����Œ�����Á���o���}�u�� if we are truly Catholic.  I appreciate 
when you get dressed up for Mass, but appreciate more 
the effort  a family makes just to get to Mass.  We are the 
Body of Christ.  Christ welcomed the sinner and the 
saint.  We have a difficult reality at St. Pius X Catholic 
Community.  We have no gathering or vesƟbule area and 
an essenƟal part of our faith is the community sharing 
aŌer Mass.  UnƟl we can afford to put a glass barrier and 
add the sound to the back area, we are forced to live 
with "a joyful noise" aŌer Mass in the whole church, the 
sound of the Body of Christ growing and sharing.  No one 
has the right to get in the way of that. 
  

Deacons before bapƟsms and many others, including me 
in my vestments, have had people shush us and try to 
correct us.  When this happens, I find it harder and   
harder to remain polite and I have instructed the        
Deacons and Sacristans that we protect the children   
and the mission of the Church.  Last week we were 
geƫng people signed up for a marriage retreat and for                 
V Encuentro or 5th Encounter, which is an amazing      
process for our community, for all of us; when one very 
selfish person made everyone feel so self-conscious that 
they leŌ and some people didn’t get signed up for these 
very important events.  I can’t allow any behavior that 
damages the growth of the Church.  Self-serving behavior 
does not belong in church and isn’t anything we learned 
from Jesus as he walked among us.  I will take any means 
at my disposal to assure that all people that want to   
celebrate as the church calls us to, in ANY language, feel 
welcome.  That means we all give a liƩle. 
 

I have asked the choirs, whenever they can, to do a   
prelude piece to give some quiet meditaƟon Ɵme 5 to 6 
minutes before Mass starts.  Let’s all work to make sure 
that at 10 minutes before Mass we work at transiƟoning 
from one Mass to the next for those that are scheduled 
close together.  So, if we are sƟll talking aŌer one Mass 
and it is 10 minutes before the next, we can just move 
out to the ramps, or if weather is nice, outside.  Please, 
the interacƟon aŌer Mass is essenƟal for a healthy  
growing community.  Once prelude starts, please either 
pray quietly or beƩer yet, join the singing. 
 

Thanks for your help! 
 

In Him, 
Fr. Pat 

PARISH FESTIVAL NEWS 
Are you a craŌy person?  We are looking 
for donaƟons of new handmade items 
for the FesƟval CraŌs Booth.  Here are 
some ideas: 

�x�� Autumn, Halloween, Thanksgiving and Christmas  
decoraƟons 

�x�� KniƩed, crocheted, or sewn clothing or other items 
�x�� St. Pius X Community themed items 
�x�� University or local high school themed items 
�x�� Anything else you want to make for us! 
For more informaƟon or to donate, please contact Gerry 
Akin at (210) 637-0910. 
 

 
 

We also need plants for the plant booth.  Please contact 
Mary Paul at (210) 508-3232 or Diana DeLeon at         
(210) 655-6873 to donate. 
 
 

Check the bulleƟn weekly for more details.  To volunteer 
or for more informaƟon, contact Marie DeLeon at      
(210) 360-9476 or Robert DeLeon at (210) 551-5544. 
 

Thanks for your support of our parish! 



Jobita Campo, Joan Coleman,  
Gogi Gabriel, Miguel Garcia,  
Martha Jean Gomez, Mike Gousie, 
Stephanie Guzman, Monica Hairell,  

Mike Harrell, Angel Herrera, Manuela Hinojosa, 
Peg Linn, Vanessa Marton, Michael Normile, 
Jeannie O’Boyle, Susan Paparelli, and Pilar Rockholt. 

MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS 
Sunday, September 3 
8:00 AM       For the Good of the Parish 

  †  Ernie Eggerss/Nina Burroughs 
                  †  Jim & Frances Barraco/Nina Burroughs 

 †  Guadalupe Cuenka/Martha Garza 
1:30 PM       For the Good of the Parish 
5:00 PM  †   Michael & Mary Beegan/Mark Pridgen 
       Fr. Cesar/Mark Pridgen 
Monday, September 4 (with BenedicƟon) 

 †  Magdalena Torres/Daniel & Rachael Yanez 
Tuesday, September 5 
8:15 AM       Pureza Garcia/Penny del CasƟllo 
Wednesday, September 6 
8:15 AM  †  Jerry Sulaica/Ornes Family 
                 †  Jack Jones/Susan Paparelli 
Thursday, September 7 
8:15 AM  †  Roger & Caroline Lozano/Daughter 
  †  Candice Harris/Jay & Carolyn Farmer 
Friday, September 8 
8:15 AM      For the Good of the Parish  
Saturday, September 9 
8:00 AM      For the Good of the Parish 
5:00 PM  †  Pedro Ricardo Suarez/Nolan, Wynona & Paul Suarez 
  †  Dr. Stephen G. Seifert/ Bill & Helen Kriz 
  †  Jack Jones/Susan Paparelli 
      Special IntenƟon/Susan Paparelli 

  
The Sanctuary Lamp in the Church will burn this week for: 

Martha Perez/Rosario Garcia & Family 
The Sanctuary Lamp in the Chapel will burn this week for: 

Martha Perez/Rosario Garcia & Family 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE SEPTEMBER 9 & 10 

Prayer requests are placed in the Prayers of the Faithful at Mass for 2 weeks 
and are then published in the bulleƟn for 4 weeks. 

To add a loved one, please contact the church office at (210) 824-0139.  

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK… 

Lector 
Please refer to your emails for this schedule. 

See St. Pius X Ministry Directory for contact informaƟon for 
Patricia GreeŅen. 

 
 

Extraordinary  Ministers of Holy Communion 
Please refer to your emails for this schedule 

See St. Pius X Ministry Directory for contact informaƟon for 
Margaret Piechnik. 

 
 

Altar Servers 
5:00 PM         C. Kiefaber, P. Devlin, R. Tamez, R. Tamez 
8:00 AM  P. Chacko, T. Chacko, M. Helmer, W. Helmer 
10:15 AM     A. Elledge, N. Mueller, T. Mueller, Z. Mueller 
12:00 PM      A. Lara, D. Lara, C. Plaza, J. Plaza 
5:00 PM         T. McGehee, J. Micklitz, C. Medina, L. Mosser 

Ushers 
5:00 PM        K. Richards, X. Romero, A. J. Seifert, E.J. Eiteljorge 
8:00 AM        D. Meyer, A. Pena, T. Finto, B. Flores 
10:15 AM      E. Ellis, J. Navedo  
12:00 PM       X. Morero, L. Castro-Ramirez, 
5:00 PM         M. Luna, B. OƩo, T. Juergens, R. Mancilla 
 

Greeters 
Please refer to your emails for this schedule. 

See St. Pius X Ministry Directory for contact informaƟon for 
Chris Garcia. 

 
 

WEEKLY READINGS  

Monday, September 4 - 1 Thes 4:13-18; Ps 96:1, 3-5, 11-13;  
Lk 4:16-30, or, for Labor Day, any readings from the Mass “For 
the Blessing of Human Labor,” nos. 907-911 
 

Tuesday, September 5 - 1 Thes 5:1-6, 9-11; Ps 27:1, 4, 13-14;  
Lk 4:31-37 
 

Wednesday, September 6 - 1Col 1:1-8; Ps 52:10-11; Lk 4:38-44  
 

Thursday, September 7 - Col 1:9-14; Ps 98:2-6; Lk 5:1-11  
 

Friday, September 8 - Mi 5:1-4a or Rom 8:28-30; Ps 13:6; 
Mt 1:1-16, 18-23 [18-23] 
 

Saturday, September 9 - Col 1:21-23; Ps 54:3-4, 6, 8; Lk 6:1-5  
 

Sunday, September 10- Ez 33:7-9; Ps 95:1-2, 6-9; Rom 13:8-10;  
Mt 18:15-20 

Sunday, September 3 - 13th Sunday aŌer Pentecost 
 

Saturday, September 9 - St. Peter Claver, Confessor 
 
Sunday, September 10 - 14th Sunday aŌer Pentecost 

MASS IN THE EXTRAORDINARY FORM 

 SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 3 SCRIPTURES 

First Reading - The name of the Lord has become like fire     
burning in Jeremiah’s heart (Jeremiah 20:7-9).  
 

Psalm - My soul is thirsƟng for you, O Lord my God (Psalm 63).  
 

Second Reading - Be transformed; renew your mind; discern 
what is good (Romans 12:1-2).  
 

Gospel - Those who lose their lives for Jesus’ sake will find them 
(MaƩhew 16:21-27).  



AUGUST 14 - 20 WEEKLY OFFERING  

Collected - $ 11,622.80 
 

Online Giving - $ 4,315.00 
 

Needed to Make Budget - $22,985.00 
 

217 envelopes used out of 1,792 registered families.  
Due to our print deadline our stewardship figures were delayed by one week.. WEEKLY CALENDAR 

All requests for reservaƟons, repairs and informaƟon can 
be directed to Debbie Landry at dlandry@stpiusxsa.org 

September 4 (Labor Day) 

Tuesday, September 5 

September 6 

We are no exception to rising expenses.  Please consider Online Giving. 
It is a great way to simplify giving.  Set it up and forget; that is what the 

Pastor did.  Sign up for Online Giving at www.stpiusxsa.org. 
Your support is greatly appreciated! 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
 

In Memory Of :  Andy Libera 
Given By:  Cindy Libera 

 
 

To reserve altar flowers, please contact: Becky Tarwater, phone:  (210) 654-8834, 
email: rickrbecky@sbcglobal.net or Joyce Chramosta, phone: (210) 656-4800,  
email : chramostaj@att.net. 

ACTS Retreats – Mike Natalino docnat11@gmail.com 210-529-1795 
Alhambra – Luis MarƟnez luis528@sbcglobal.net 210-380-3316 

Altar Servers – Church Office stpiusx@stpiusxsa.org 210-824-0139 

Arboreans – Rick Pape erpape29@gmail.com 210-655-9135 

Boy Scouts – Andy Loeffler aloeffler01@gmail.com 210-375-6920 

                         Shannon Loeffler swleoffler50@aƩ.net 210-487-0461 

Catholic Daughters – Cecilia Johnson cjohnson3599@sbcglobal.net 210-771-0325 

CYO Sports – John Montes jmontes@swri.org 210-452-1271 
EucharisƟc Apostles of Divine Mercy – 
Susie Aldridge saldridge@satx.rr.com 210-364-8769 

Extraordinary Ministers –               
Margaret Piechnik david_piechnik@twc.com 210-497-0170 

Adult Faith FormaƟon – Church Office stpiusx@stpiusxsa.org 210-824-0139 
Fellowship – Becky Tarwater rickrbecky@sbcglobal.net 210-508-8064 
Finance – Ashley MarƟnez/Fr. Pat 
(temporary) amarƟnez@stpiusxsa.org 210-824-0139 

Greeters – Chris Garcia chrissyg@grandecom.net 210-655-6811 
Guadalupanos – Pilar Moreno mpilar99dlt@gmail.com 210-687-4411 

Knights of Columbus– David Nordman david.nordman@usaa.com 210-287-9765 

Lectors – Patricia GreeŅens patriciang5258@gmail.com  210-826-0896 

Legion of Mary – Dallas Montemayor dhm7177@outlook.com 210-865-7177 

Msgr. Brosnan Rosary Guild – Nancy 
Garrido nkwg61@gmail.com 210-599-2040 

Music Ministry – Lauren Adre ladre@stpiusxsa.org 210-824-0139 

Prison Ministry – Clair McCormick clairkmac@gmail.com 210-834-1270 

ReflecƟons – Kathy Ornes kathyornes@hotmail.com 210-391-8489 

Silver Streaks – Caroline Hoelscher cmhoelscher@satx.rr.com 210-822-5185 

Society of St. Vincent de Paul – 
Karehn Sankovich kars0825@outlook.com 210-824-2758 

St. Pius X School – Jane Zarate,     
Principal jzarate@stpiusxsa.org 210-824-6431 

Stephen Ministry – Cindy Libera clibera@swbell.com 210-912-2979 

Ushers – Church Office stpiusx@stpiusxsa.org 210-824-0139 

VocaƟons – Linda Diaz lindadias@aol.com 210-416-2680 

Welcome – Kimberly Casillas kimberlycasillas@me.com 210-274-0954 

Women of Grace – Eileen Pape erpape29@gmail.com 210-655-9135 

Women of St. Pius X – Angie Smith asmith@wans.net 210-685-9135 

Cub Scouts - Marshall Smith mfsmith@wans.net 210-685-9134 

ST. PIUS X MINISTRY DIRECTORY 

 

Stewardship Message: Stewardship  
involves a willingness to give from the 
very core of who we are and what we 
have – from substance rather than  
abundance. 



PARISH & COMMUNITY NEWS 

Would you like to meet other women in our parish?   
Find new ways to strengthen your faith?   

Be of service to our church home? 
Women of St. Pius X is the place for you! 

Thursday, September 7, 2017  
Msgr. MarƟn Family Center 

6:30 - 7:30 PM 
Need a ride?  Contact Angie Smith at (210) 685-9135.   

And bring a friend! 

“Jesus Revealed” Bible Study Class 
There is sƟll Ɵme to register for the upcoming bible study class.    
You will study the names of Jesus in Scripture, as you see Him 
revealed through the eyes of the Prophets, the Psalmists, and 
the Apostles.  Even if you can’t aƩend the sessions, you can join 
in remotely via Streaming Video. Register for only $40.  Classes 
start on Tuesday evening September 12, 2017 at 7 PM or 
Wednesday mornings, September 13 at 10:00 AM.   Forms are 
available in the back of the church or in the church office.   
For more informaƟon, please contact Jay Schuman at 
Praisethelord.satx@gmail.com. 

Deacon Gene ReƟres 
Recently, Archbishop Gustavo announced that I am now a   
reƟred deacon, with permission to conƟnue serving as a      
deacon at St. Pius X.  The past 19 years I have served our parish 
have been the most blessed years in my life and in the life of 
my bride, Jeannie.  At some point, all deacons reach the Ɵme 
when they are reƟred.  The Ɵme has now come for me.  We 
have many parishioners who have served in the military.  One 
of the most famous quotaƟons of all Ɵme, in his farewell      
address to Congress, was General MacArthur's: “Old soldiers 
never die, they just fade away.”  I would like to paraphrase that 
great general's thought, but in the context of the gospel, this 
way:  “Old deacons never die, they just fade away.” 

God's peace and love! 
Deacon Gene 

HURRICANE RELIEF 
How you can help? 

Catholic ChariƟes is in need of the following items for all ages: 
Water, Food, Clothing, hygiene products, money to purchase 
items and so much more.  Please drop off all items in the 
church breezeway next to the St. Vincent de Paul drop off   
containers.  If you are making a monetary donaƟon, make 
check payable to Catholic ChariƟes and leave at the church 
office or go to hƩp://ccaosa.org/donate-online to make a  
donaƟon on line.  100% of all donaƟons will go directly to the 
vicƟms of the hurricane.  We will also have HEB Cards available 
in denominaƟons of $100, $50, $25 & $10 which you can    
purchase and will be given to Catholic ChariƟes as well. 

Do I stand or do I kneel or what about siƫng…UGH! 
 

At the Southwest Liturgical Conference in January, we heard 
that many places had transiƟoned to standing aŌer receiving 
communion and that it quieted the church down and helped 
people focus on the true meaning of what we are doing,     
receiving our Lord in communion with each other and the   
universal Church.  I keep hearing that aŌer communion is “my 
Ɵme with Jesus” and that really isn’t what the Church asks of 
us at that Ɵme.  We are receiving and should be praying in 
communion.  That said, I have made a mess.  I asked that we 
try standing unƟl the prayer aŌer communion and then either 
sit or kneel for your own personal prayer aŌer the prayer aŌer 
communion.  Some Masses 40% stand, 40% kneel, and the rest 
are siƫng or doing a combo of both.   
 

I had decided to just say that it didn’t work and to go back      
to kneeling unƟl I told a few people and they all said that    
they had come to like standing.  I now find myself with a     
conundrum.  I never would have started this had I realized how 
big of a deal it would be for some parishioners.  As a friend 
says, the juice has not been worth the squeeze.  My intent was 
never to cause such fricƟon over our stance at communion, 
even if it is what the rubrics for Mass call for. 
 

I discussed this with the Liturgy commiƩee and this is what I 
want to try in order to come to some resoluƟon.  I want each 
of you to decide what works best for you while keeping the 
following things in mind: 
 

1. The church is much quieter and reverent with those that 
have decided to stand. 

2. This isn’t our solitary Ɵme with our God; this is community 
Ɵme and we should be praying for each other.  If someone 
distracts you, that is probably just a call to pray for them. 

3. We sing beƩer standing and singing unites us. 
4. Kneelers are noisy; please beware of that if you use one, 
        especially aŌer communion. 
 

Finally, take the posiƟon of standing, siƫng or kneeling that 
best enables you to pray for each other and helps bring our 
community closer to God and helps us to leave Mass ready to 
proclaim the Gospel by our lives. 
We will add a slide to announcements to help visitors and are 
going to add music to assist in this reflecƟon at most of the 
Masses. 
 

In Him, 
Fr. Pat 

Second CollecƟon for 
The Mission CooperaƟve Plan 

The Mission CooperaƟve Plan is an archdiocesan program  
promoƟng in parishes throughout the Archdiocese an     
awareness of missions worldwide.  On September 9-10, our 
parish will be visited by Sister MaryGloria Mar, FMA and     
another  missioner to speak about the Daughters of Mary Help 
of ChrisƟans (Salesian Sisters) and VIDES Missions to invite us 
to be part of the Missioners’ self-giving and life-giving efforts.  
The second collecƟon at all Masses will be for their Missions. 
Please be generous towards the great works of Missioners in 
the US and abroad as they share the Faith by word and       
example. To find out more about the Salesian Sisters and 
VIDES missions visit: www.vides.us or www.cgfmanet.org.  



REP SCHEDULE 
Classes are held from 9:00 AM - 10:00 AM in the School 

 
September 24 - First Day of REP 
October 1 - Class 
October 8 - NO CLASS (SPX FesƟval)  
October 15 - Class 
October 22 - Class 
October 29 - Class 
November 5 - Class 
November 12 - Class 
November 19 - NO CLASS (Thanksgiving Break) 
November 26 - NO CLASS (Thanksgiving Break) 
December 3 - Class 
December 10 - Class 

PARISH & COMMUNITY NEWS 

SEPTEMBER 9, 2017 
 

Joseph, King of Dreams 
A Steven Spielberg Pixar MoƟon Picture PresentaƟon 

 
 

Join us on the St. Pius X Ballfield to watch a 
great family movie for free.  ShowƟme is at  
sunset (approximately 7:50 PM).  Bring a 
blanket or chair.  The concession will be 
open selling beverages, snacks, and 50¢ hot 
dogs.  

Please join the Guadalupanos on September 16, 
aŌer the 5:00 PM Mass in the church, to enjoy 
watching the film “1531:  The Story That Is Not 
Finished Yet.”  The film is a documentary told by 
people who lived through the wondrous events 
of what really happened in Mexico at the Ɵme of 
the appariƟons of Our Lady of Guadalupe.  It is a 
story of love, hope, and reassurance that  invites 
us to trust God and not be afraid.  Our Blessed 
Mother’s message will 
touch your heart! 
 

Any love donaƟons will 
be donated to: 
“On the Way/Andale!” 

Capital Campaign of the  
Archdiocese of  
San Antonio.  

ST. PIUS X YOUTH NEWS 
There will be an REP, Edge, and High School FormaƟon Parent MeeƟng on September 10 aŌer the 10:15 AM Mass in 
the Cafeteria.  RegistraƟon will be available at this Ɵme for those who have not registered yet. 
 

Is God calling you to be a catechist?  The word catechist comes from the Greek word “echo.”  Catechists echo the 
Word of God to our parish children.  If you are interested in teaching an REP class, please contact Mary Micklitz at        
mmicklitz@stpiusxsa.org or call (210) 275-5505.  If you are interested in helping with our High School FormaƟon, 
please contact Stephanie Kristek at skristek@stpiusxsa.org or call (210) 452-6682. 

EDGE/High School FormaƟon Schedule 
Classes are held from 3:30 PM - 4:45 PM in the Family Center 

 

September 10 - First Day of Classes 
September 17 - NO CLASS 
September 24 - Class 
October 1 - EDGE ONLY Class 
October 8 - NO CLASS (SPX FesƟval)  
October 15 - Class 
October 22 - Class 
October 29 - Class 
November 5 - Class 
November 12 - Class 
November 19 - NO CLASS (Thanksgiving Break) 
November 26 - NO CLASS (Thanksgiving Break) 
December 3 - Class 
December 10 - Class 

PLEASE JOIN US AT OUR YOUTH MASS AT 5:00 PM ON SUNDAY! 


